Town Board Meeting
May 12, 2025 5:30pm
Bradley Town Hall
1518 W Mohawk Drive
Tomahawk WI 54487

Chairman Kevin Koth called the meeting to order. Supervisors Joan Hilgendorf, Jennifer Bishop and John Crass were
present.

The Treasurer’s report was presented as follows: Building & Office Equipment Fund-$155,795.48 Equipment &
Construction Fund - $113,687.23; General Savings Account - $415,335.41; Checking Account - $282,154.70; Capital
Outlay - $23,675.00; Cemetery Fund - $70,586.58; Re-Evaluation - $40,000.00; and Greenwood Cemetery CD -
$12,640.95.

Minutes of previous meetings: Monthly Meeting on April 15, 2025, Hilgendorf/Bishop motion to approve. Motion passed 4-
0

Clerk's Business:
A. Payment of vouchers #9586 through #9626 - Hilgendorf/Crass motion to approve. Motion passed 4-0

Koth/Hilgendorf motion to approve the Resolution regarding the stub on plat of Muskellunge Lake Resort. Motion passed
4-0

Plan Commission: Hilgendorf/Crass motion to approve the minor subdivision request by Dan Oberman to create two lots
both accessed from a public road, (State Hwy 107), in a Rural Lands (RL2) zoning district. The property is located in Sec.
35, T34N-R6E with tax parcel #004-3406-352-9999. Motion passed 4-0. A request by Bradley and Mary Bucks to rezone
a portion of tax parcel #004-3506-251-9988 and all of #004-3506-251-9998 from Recreation to Rural Residential-3 and
the request from Bradley and Mary Bucks to amend the Lincoln County Comprehensive Plan map from
Rural/Environment to Residential for the same parcels will be heard at a public hearing scheduled for Monday, June 9,
2025 at 5:15pm at the Bradley Town Hall.

Waste/Recycling: Will run an ad in the Tomahawk Leader for a waste/recycling attendant.

Cemetery: Cemetery Sexton will purchase a new pump for the fountain at the cemetery.

Parks/Beach Report: The landscaping has started at Crystal Beach and the beach will remain closed until the work is
completed. Supervisor Bishop will look at adding a second pavilion to the beach area. Kahle Park will be getting new
outside faucets and hose reels. Pavilions at Kahle and Theisen park will be getting painted in June.

Road Report: Koth/Crass motion to approve the driveway request by Ashley Diermeier coming off Selmer Road. The
driveway will not be connected to the existing driveway on the property coming off Back Bay Circle. Motion passed 3-0
with Supervisor Hilgendorf abstaining from voting. Pulverizing will be taking place this week with blacktopping possibly
going down the week after Memorial Day on the Nokomis Drive, Sioux Trail, Cherokee Trail, Navajo Trail, Tomahawk Trail
and Iroquois Trail.

Other business not requiring board action: None

As there was no other business the meeting was adjourned at 6:02PM.

Kari Kiser-Clerk



